

## Kensington Police Protection and Community Service District

May 19, 2021

Bill Hansell, General Manager Kensington Fire Protection District 217 Arlington Avenue Kensington, CA 94707

## Dear General Manager Hansell:

I am writing to you on behalf and at the direction of the Kensington Police Protection & Community Service District (KPPCSD) Board of Directors to request that the Kensington Fire Protection District (KFPD) Board of Directors rescind their recent action at the April 14, 2021 KFPD Board Meeting to move forward with renovation of the Public Safety (PS) Building for a full Kensington Fire Department-only occupancy.

The KPPCSD Board of Directors would strongly prefer that the Kensington Police Department (KPD) remain and exist in the future renovated PS Building. To that end, the KPPCSD formally requests that the KFPD permit the KPD to remain in the future renovated PS Building and provide 1220 square feet in the building – as it currently does today – to headquarter the KPD now and into the future.

In addition, the KPPCSD respectfully requests that the KFPD not attempt to represent the views and/or opinions of the KPPCSD Board of Directors and/or District staff by suggesting, inferring or implying that they support the KFPD's current direction and action to renovate the PS Building with a Kensington Fire Department-only occupancy and/or any development/renovation options that require the KPD to permanently move to another location in the District.

The KPPCSD is very hopeful that the KFPD will reconsider its recent action and support these efforts to keep the KFD and KPD together in the same building by honoring the request to provide 1220 square feet so that the KPD may remain in the newly renovated PS Building.

Thank you in advance for your thoughtful consideration. We look forward to your response.

Very Sincerely,

Marti Brown,

General Manager, KPPCSD

CC: KFPD Board of Directors: President Nagel, Vice-President Padian, Board Directors Dommer, Kosel and Stein; KPPCSD Board of Directors: President Hacaj, Vice-President Nottoli, Board Directors Deppe and Sherris-Watt